From today’s Benton Headlines... -ac

DIGITAL-DIVIDE DISCONNECT

[Commentary] The Bush administration’s proposed 2003 budget calls for the elimination of two critical digital-opportunity programs: the U.S.  Department of Education’s Community Technology Centers Program and the U.S.

Department of Commerce’s Technology Opportunities Program. Norris Dickard, Senior Associate at the Benton Foundation, agues that these small programs have a big impact. He cites both research and reports from the field testify to the value of these federal efforts in helping to narrow the gap between technology haves and have-nots. With waning private-sector investments because of the recession and state budgets under the biggest crunch in years, Dickard says that the need for smart public-private partnerships to bridge the digital divide is more important than ever.  [SOURCE: EDWeek, AUTHOR: Norris Dickard (Senior Associate at the Benton Foundation)]

(http://www.edweek.org/ew/newstory.cfm?slug=32dickard.h21)
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